
KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

 
Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Board of Education Meeting Agenda
 

 October 6, 2003 – 7:30 p.m.                                                                                                          Seward High School
Regular Meeting                                                                                                            2100 Swetmann, Seward, Alaska  

   

 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS: Mr. Joe Arness, President
Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Vice President
Ms. Deborah Germano, Clerk
Mrs. Margaret Gilman, Treasurer
Mrs. Debra Mullins, Member
Dr. Nels Anderson, Member
Mr. Al Poindexter, Member
 

 

 Worksessions/Grievance  
 3:00 p.m. Level III Grievance  
A-G-E-N-D-A 4:00 p.m. Seward Education Alliance - Vision  
 4:30 p.m. Level III Grievance  

1.   Opening Activities
a.    Call to Order
b.    Pledge of Allegiance/National Anthem/Alaska Flag Song
c.     Roll Call
d.    Approval of Agenda
e.    Approval of Minutes/September 8, 2003

 

 

2.   Awards and Presentations
  

3.   School Reports
  

4. Public Presentations (Items not on agenda, 3 minutes per speaker, 30 minutes aggregate)
  

5.   Hearing of Delegations
  

6.   Communications and Petitions
  

7.   Advisory Committee, Site Councils and/or P.T.A., K.P.A.A., K.P.E.A., K.P.E.S.A., 
Borough Assembly

 
 

8.   Superintendent's Report
  

9.   Reports
a.   Board Reports– Accountability

 
 

10.   Action Items
a.                                                   Consent Agenda 
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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

(1)  Approval of Primary Sponsor of Gaming Permits – Structure
(2)  Approval of AR 6183, Alternative High Schools – Structure
(3)  Approval of Nontenured Teacher Assignments – Structure
(4)  Approval of Long-Term Substitute Teacher Contracts – Structure
(5)  Approval of Resignation – Structure
(6)  Approval of Budget Calendar – Structure
(7)  Approval of Revisions to AR  3451 Petty Cash Funds – Structure

(8)  Approval of Appointment of Student Representative to the Board of Education – 
Structure  (revised agenda)

 
Instruction

b.     Approval of Revisions to BP 6183, Alternative High Schools and BP 6184, 
Secondary Program and Adaptation – Structure
 

11.  First Reading of Policy Revisions
  

12.  Public Presentations/Comments (Individuals are limited to three minutes each on the topic(s) listed 
below or on any topic.)
 

 

13.  Board Comments
  

14.  Executive Session
  

15.  Adjourn  
 

* * * * * * * 
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
Board of Education Meeting Minutes

September 8, 2003 – 7:30 p.m.
Regular Meeting

Borough Administration Building
148 N. Binkley, Soldotna, Alaska

 

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS: Mr. Joe Arness, President
Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Vice President
Ms. Deborah Germano, Clerk
Mrs. Margaret Gilman, Treasurer
Mrs. Debra Mullins, Member
Dr. Nels Anderson, Member
Mr. Al Poindexter, Member
 

STAFF PRESENT: Dr. Donna Peterson, Superintendent of Schools
Mrs. Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer
Dr. Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
Mr. Sam Stewart, Assistant Superintendent

 
OTHERS PRESENT: Ms. Debbie Tressler

Mr. Dave Carey
Mr. Shane Tachick
Mr. Spencer Litzenberger
Mrs. Jean Gdula
Mr. Paul Kubena
Mrs. Debbie Stewart
Mr. Mike Wetherbee
Mr. Jimmy Love
Mrs. Heather Love
Mrs. Linell McCrum
Mrs. Lisa Dehlbom
Mr. Glenn Haupt
Mr. Tim Peterson
 

Ms. Jenni Dillon
Mrs. Lana King
Mrs. Paula Christensen
Mrs. Cathy Carrow
Dr. Roy Anderson
Mr. Dave Spence
Mr. Jim Heim
Mrs. Laurie Olson
Mr. Brian Olson
Mrs. Norma Holmgaard
Mrs. Tina Kreiger
Mr. Steve Wright
Mr. Jim White
Mrs. Barbara George
 

 Others present not identified.
 

CALL TO ORDER:
(Tape 1,  74)

Mr. Arness called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
(Tape 1,  76)

Mr. Arness invited those present to participate in the Pledge of Allegiance.
 

ROLL CALL: 
(Tape 1,  96)

Dr. Nels Anderson
Ms. Deborah Germano
Mrs. Sammy Crawford 
Mr. Joe Arness 
Mrs. Debra Mullins
Mrs. Margaret Gilman
Mr. Al Poindexter
 

Present
Present/Arrived 7:33 p.m.
Present
Present
Present
Present
Present
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
(Tape 1,  121)

The agenda was approved with the addition of Item 10d., Approval of 
AASB Core Resolutions.
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
(Tape 1, 170)

The School Board Minutes of August 18, 2003 were approved as printed.
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

AWARDS AND PRESENTATIONS: 
(Tape 1,  188)

The Board presented Golden Apple awards to Mrs. Debbie 
Tressler (K-Beach Elementary secretary), Mrs. Lana King 
(payroll specialist), Mr. Jimmy Love, (payroll specialist), and 
Mrs. Laurie Olson (Accountant) for their service to the District.
 

 Mrs. Janet Clark (retired Ninilchik Elementary/High School 
secretary), and Mr. Bernie Clark (retired Ninilchik Elementary/
High School teacher) also received Golden Apple awards but 
were not present.
 

 Mr. Paul Kubena read a complimentary letter regarding Mrs. 
Janet Clark and her service to Ninilchik Elementary/High 
School.
 

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS: 
(Tape 1, 1250)

Soldotna Mayor Carey thanked the community for their 
participation in the letter-writing campaign to active-duty 
members of the military.  He invited those present to attend 
the Twin City Mayor’s Salute to Community Service on 
Thursday, September 11, at 7:30 p.m., at the Soldotna Sports 
Center.  He noted that a blood drive will be held just prior to 
the event from 2:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.
 

COMMUNICATIONS AND PETITIONS: 
(Tape 1, 1456)

Dr. Peterson noted that the Board received information 
regarding the employee internet use and asked that each 
member sign and return the agreement.  She noted that the 
Board received information from Senator Wilkin regarding 
borough consolidation throughout the State of Alaska. She 
read a positive message from Mr. Harry Gamble, Department 
of Education and Early Development Public Relations, 
regarding the District’s explanation to the public and news 
media about where the District stands in relation to the federal 
No Child Left Behind Act Adequate Yearly Progress.
 

Advisory Committee, Site Council 
and/or P.T.A., K.P.A.A., K.P.E.A., K.
P.E.S.A, Borough Assembly: 
(Tape 1, 1534)

Mrs. Cathy Carrow, Redoubt Elementary and KPEA President, 
stated that teacher morale is low because of overcrowded 
classrooms and asked the Board to reconsider the staffing 
formula and lower the pupil-teacher ratio.  She invited those 
present to attend presentations sponsored by KPEA regarding 
the No Child Left Behind Act.  She thanked the Board for 
inviting her to attend a portion of the Board Planning Retreat.
 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 
(Tape 1, 2140)

Dr. Peterson reported that a Board candidate orientation was 
held on August 25.  She noted that a new format is being used 
for school visits this year which includes informal and formal 
visits with staff members.  She reported that the 
administration is conducting a daily review of the enrollment 
at each school.  She reported that, as part of the administrator 
evaluation process, she and the assistant superintendents are 
personally meeting with each principal before October 1.
 

BOARD REPORTS: 
(Tape 1, 2230)

Ms. Germano reported that the process for hiring an executive 
director for Project GRAD is ongoing and added that three 
candidates will be interviewed next week.
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CONSENT AGENDA: 
(Tape 1, 2273)

Items presented on the Consent Agenda were Approval of 
Nontenure Teaching Assignments, New Teacher Assignments, 
Requests for Leave of Absence-Support, Resignation, and 
Budget Transfer.
 

 
 
Nontenure Teaching Assignments: 
 

Dr. Gary Whiteley recommended the Board approve tentative 
nontenure teacher assignments for Renee Merkes, math 
teacher, Skyview High School; Emily Sims, home economics, 
Skyview High School; Matthew Widaman, athletic director/
teacher, Skyview High School; Stephanie Zuniga, specialist/
teacher, McNeil Canyon; Carol Boehmler, Grade 4/
intermediate, Mountain View; John DeVolld, Grades 3-4 
teacher, Mountain View; Tanya Erwin, Title I teacher, Grades 3-
6, Mountain View; Mary Alice Allman, generalist, Spring Creek 
High; Gary Blount, generalist, Spring Creek High; and Karen 
Tolman, Title 1 teacher, Razdolna School.
 

New Teacher Assignments:
 

Dr. Whiteley recommended the Board approve teacher 
assignments for the 2003-2004 school year for Michael Wood, 
Vocational Education/Technology (temporary), Homer High 
School; Lois E. Bisset, teacher (temporary), special education/
resource, Kenai Central High; Darlene Stoddard, (temporary) 
Title I reading teacher, Nanwalek School; Kristine Barnes, 
Grade 4 teacher, North Star Elementary; Christian Black, 
upper elementary (.50 FTE permanent and .50 FTE 
temporary), Port Graham; Jaimee Coon, language arts teacher, 
Skyview High School; Vicki Hollingsworth, Title I reading 
(temporary), Soldotna Elementary; and Michelle Gormanous, 
school psychologist districtwide, Pupil Services.
 

Requests for Leave of Absence-
Support:
 

Dr. Whiteley recommended the Board approve unpaid leave of 
absence requests for Robert Duesman, head custodian II, 
Seward Middle School (effective September 5, 2003 through 
October 3, 2003) and Kim Hiler, school secretary III, Soldotna 
High School (effective September 13, 2003 through September 
13, 2004).
 

Resignation:
 

Dr. Whiteley recommended the Board approve resignations 
from Matthew Neagley, generalist, Nanwalek Elementary/High 
(effective at the end of the 2002-2003 school year), and Jane 
Teller, Grade 3, currently on unpaid leave of absence from K-
Beach Elementary (effective August 29, 2003).
 

Budget Transfer:
 

Mrs. Douglas recommended the Board approve Budget 
Transfer Number 17 in the amount of $50,000 to establish a 
budget for the District’s contribution to the Project GRAD 
Program.
 

 Mrs. Gilman asked to remove Item 10a.(5) from the Consent 
Agenda.
 

MOTION Mrs. Crawford moved the Board approve Consent Agenda 
Items Numbers 1 through 4.  Mrs. Mullins seconded.
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 Motion carried unanimously.
 

 
 
Budget Transfer
(continued):

Ms. Gilman stated that she understood that the District 
contribution to Project GRAD was an in-kind contribution.  
Dr. Whiteley reported that the District was assigned 30% of the 
costs of Project GRAD.  He stated that the start-up costs 
covered five staff members, offices, desks, computers, and 
copiers.  He stated that $50,000 from LOG funds were used to 
pay for staff materials. Mrs. Gilman asked how the $50,000 
would have been used.  Mrs. Douglas responded that the 
money was originally budgeted for summer school.  She stated 
that there is a complex mechanism that is in place for 
allocating LOG money which rolls down into the fund balance.  
Dr. Peterson explained that part of the rationale is that the 
summer institutes offered by Project GRAD will take preference 
over summer school.
 

 VOTE ON ITEM 10a(5.):
 
YES – Poindexer, Crawford, Germano, Anderson, Mullins, 
Arness
NO  – Gilman
 

 Motion carried.

Designation of Fund Balance for 
PERS/TRS Rate Increases: 
(Tape 1, 2571)

Mrs. Douglas recommended the Board approve an 
administrative recommendation to establish a fund balance 
designation of $1,600,000 to cover the approximate amount for 
expected FY05 PERS and TRS employer rate increases.
 

 She explained that the recommendation came as a result of the 
auditor inquiry about how the District will address the PERS 
and TRS rate increases totaling $1.9 million.  She explained 
that the proposed recommendation on dealing with the 
increase is to designate a portion of the undesignated fund 
balance.
 

 Ms. Germano asked whether the District Incentive Fund is 
school money.  Mrs. Douglas replied that last year the Board 
established a fund which created an incentive for school 
administrators not to fully expend money in their budgets.  
She added that the fund provided a way for administrators to 
save their money for future needs.
 

 Mrs. Gilman asked Mrs. Douglas to explain the charter school 
account and the potential interest shortfall.  Mrs. Douglas 
stated that the balance of funds that Charter Schools have at 
the end of the school year is reserved by law and must be 
treated separately.  She explained that the interest shortfall is 
the amount of money that the District will need to have in 
reserve in the event that interest earnings do not reach the 
amount projected.
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 Mrs. Gilman asked Mrs. Douglas to explain the difference 
between the term “undesignated” and “unallocated”.  Mrs. 
Douglas explained that “undesignated” refers to fund balance, 
which appears on the balance sheet assets, liabilities, fund 
balance.  She stated that “unallocated” appears in the 
expenditure budget and is a portion of funding set aside to 
deal with staffing needs.
 

 
 
Designation of Fund Balance for 
PERS/TRS Rate Increases 
(continued) :

Mr. Poindexter noted that the amount of increase totals $1.9 
million and yet the District is only requesting $1.6.  He asked 
where the remaining $300,000 will come from.  Mrs. Douglas 
stated that it will be a challenge for the Board to decide where 
the money will come from and added that she could not 
recommend reducing the undesignated fund balance lower 
than $500,000.  She stated that she is not sure how the 
District will pay for the rest of the cost of the rate increase.  
Mr. Arness reminded the Board that the increase will be 
effective in the school year of 2004-2005.
 

 Mrs. Gilman clarified that the TRS and PERS rate increases 
will become effective during the 2003-2004 school year but the 
$1.2 million difference between revenue and expenditures 
came from the FY2003 budget.  She noted that the District 
saved money during the FY2003 school year but will face an 
increase in the FY2005 budget.
 

 Mrs. Crawford asked how many teachers the District could 
purchase with $1.9 million if the money was not spent on the 
TRS and PERS rate increases.  Mrs. Douglas replied that $1.9 
million equals approximately 30 certified teachers.
 

 Mrs. Gilman asked whether the recommendation for 
unallocated funds pertains to the amount in the FY2004 
budget.  Mrs. Douglas stated that the unallocated amount in 
the FY2004 budget is completely unrelated to the 
recommendation for fund balance designation for PERS/TRS 
rate increases.
 

MOTION Mrs. Crawford moved the Board approve the designation of 
fund balance for PERS and TRS rate increases.  Mrs. Mullins 
seconded.
 

 Ms. Germano acknowledged that designating funds to pay for 
PERS and TRS rate increases is, fiscally, the right thing to do 
and added that she has a problem with setting aside the 
money because the students will pay for it.
 

 Mrs. Crawford agreed with Ms. Germano’s statement regarding 
the Board doing the right thing fiscally and added that she 
hopes the legislature will provide some relief because the 
money would be better spent in the classroom.
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 Mrs. Gilman suggested that the Board not be so responsible.  
She acknowledged that designating funds to pay for PERS and 
TRS rate increases is financially, the sensible choice to make.  
She asked when the PERS and TRS payments are due.  Mrs. 
Douglas explained that the payment process is handled 
monthly throughout the school year and coincides with 
payroll.  Mrs. Douglas stated that the bigger issue is that the 
District does not have funds on reserve and the auditors are 
asking what the District plans to do.
 

 
 
Designation of Fund Balance for 
PERS/TRS Rate Increases 
(continued):

VOTE:
 
YES – Anderson, Gilman, Crawford, Mullins, Poindexer, Arness
NO  – Germano
 

 Motion carried.

Approval of Professional and Design 
Services Recommendation for 
Seward Middle School Project: 
(Tape 1, 3467)

 
Mr. Stewart recommended that the firm of Architects Alaska be 
forwarded to the Borough Assembly for approval to receive the 
contract award for professional and design services for the new 
Seward Middle School project.
 

 Al Poindexter asked where the home office for Architects 
Alaska is located.  Mr. Spence explained that Architects Alaska 
is comprised of a team of local architects and some who are 
located in Anchorage.
 

MOTION Mrs. Mullins moved the Board approve the professional and 
design services recommendation for the Seward Middle School 
project be awarded to Architects Alaska.  Ms. Germano 
seconded.
 

 Mrs. Gilman asked whether the scores are kept confidential for 
this type of award.  Mr. Stewart replied that the scores are 
kept confidential on the chance that there is a challenge to the 
scores in the future.
 

 Ms. Germano noted that information about the proposed 
architect would be helpful.
 

 Motion carried unanimously.
 

AASB RESOLUTIONS: 
(Tape 1, 3720)

Mrs. Crawford explained that the Board conducted two 
worksessions regarding the AASB Core Resolutions and added 
that the resolutions must be submitted to AASB by October 1, 
2003.
 

MOTION Mrs. Crawford moved the Board approve support for AASB 
Resolutions 1.4, 1.5, 1.6, 1.7, 1.9, 1.10, 1.11, 2.1, 2.2, 2.4, 
2.5, 2.6, 2.7, 2.9, 2.10, 2.12, 2.13, 2.15, 2.16, 2.18, 2.22, 4.1, 
4.2, 4.3, 4.4, 5.1, 5.2 and 5.5.  Ms. Germano seconded.
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MOTION Dr. Anderson moved the Board amend Resolution 2.4 
(Education Funding Formula Rewrite) and eliminate everything 
after “...new District Cost Factors.”  Ms. Germano seconded.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.
 

MOTION Dr. Anderson moved the Board amend Resolution 2.4 
(Education Funding Formula Rewrite) and add a final sentence 
that states, “Any new district cost factor study should be 
impartially determined after adequate parameters are set and 
should be adopted in its entirety”.  Mrs. Crawford seconded.
 

 
 
AASB RESOLUTIONS 
(continued):

Mrs. Gilman asked for an explanation of the intent of the 
amended language, “after adequate parameters are set”.  Dr. 
Anderson explained that after the determination has been 
made regarding what constitutes a fair and adequate cost 
differential study, it should be voted on rather than allow each 
district to lobby and change their individual cost factors.
 

 Mrs. Mullins cited an example of the last area cost differential 
study which caused much controversy and was “shelved” and 
asked whether the intent of the amendment is to say that the 
results of the cost factor study be recognized or adopted by the 
legislature by a vote.
 

 Ms. Germano stated that the words “adequate impartial study” 
requires the study to be considered as a whole.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.
 

MOTION Ms. Germano moved the Board approve an amendment to 
Resolution 4.4 (Addressing the Teacher, Specialist, and 
Administrator Shortage) to add the words “and reciprocity” at 
the end of the sentence “Flexibility in certification 
requirements.”  Dr. Anderson seconded.
 

 Ms. Germano explained that the purpose of the amendment is 
to ensure that there will be flexibility in securing certification 
and honoring the certification between other states.  She 
stated that this language will help districts locate and keep 
good teacher specialists and administrators.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.
 

MOTION Ms. Germano moved the Board approve the deletion of 
Resolution 5.5 (Increasing Student Contact Time).  Dr. 
Anderson seconded.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.
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MOTION Ms. Germano moved the Board approve support for new 
resolutions proposed by the AASB Board of Directors regarding 
financial exigency and full funding for full accountability.  
Mrs. Crawford seconded.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.
 

MOTION Ms. Germano moved the Board approve a proposed resolution 
from the Kenai Peninsula Borough School District Board of 
Education regarding legislative financial relief for impending 
TRS and PERS employer rate increases.  Dr. Anderson 
seconded.
 

 Amendment carried unanimously.

 Amended motion carried unanimously.
 

 
 
FIRST READING OF POLICY 
REVISIONS: 
(Tape 1, 5377)

The Board heard a first reading of BP 6183, Alternative High Schools and 
BP 6184, Secondary Program and Adaptation.
 

 Mrs. Gilman asked what will happen if the Board changes the wording in 
BP 6183 from Alternative Schools to Alternative Programs.  Dr. Whiteley 
explained that the proposed change gives the administration the ability to 
create an administrative regulation to address programs at the 
alternative schools, Spring Creek, or the Youth Detention Facility.  He 
noted that these schools will be staffed according to administrative 
regulation.
 

 Mr. Arness suggested that the final sentence in BP 6184 belongs as the 
final sentence for BP 6183.  He stated that after the change is made, the 
word “optional” should replace the word “alternative” in the last sentence 
of BP 6184 and the words “with Board approval” be inserted after the 
word “regulation” in the last sentence of BP 6183.
 

 

BOARD COMMENTS: 
(Tape 1, 5776)

Mrs. Mullins congratulated the golden apple awardees, especially the 
finance employees, and extended the Board’s heartfelt thanks for their 
hard work.  She reported that she had the opportunity to assist with 
kindergarten screening at North Star Elementary during the first two 
days of school.  She stated that she received some phone calls regarding 
bussing and students playing football on Sunday.  She stated that it is 
not District policy to allow school events to occur on Sunday but added 
that unusual circumstances caused a football game to be played on a 
Sunday.
 

 

 Dr. Anderson announced that funding allocations for next year are grim 
and will likely cause the District to lose 100 to 120 more teachers unless 
substantial additional funding is received from the legislature.  He stated 
that the Board would be thrilled to have anyone contribute who can help 
solve the District’s budget problems.
 

 Mrs. Gilman thanked Mrs. Carrow for her comments regarding staffing 
and added that for her, the staffing issue is a number one concern.  She 
thanked the administration for the staffing worksession.  She stated that 
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the District should consider expediting the consolidation of schools before 
increasing the pupil-teacher ratio.  She stated that there is no doubt that 
the District needs more money but, in the meantime, the District needs 
to use the unallocated money to reduce the pupil-teacher ratio.  She 
explained that, although she voted “No” on the Project GRAD budget 
transfer, she is absolutely in favor of the organization and the assistance 
it will provide students.  She stated that she was under the impression 
that Project GRAD was supported by the District through in-kind 
services.  She asked for an excused absence from the October 6 Board 
meeting.
 

 
 
BOARD COMMENTS 
(continued):

Mr. Poindexter reported that the Soil and Water Conservation District is 
sponsoring a program called Natural Resources Technology which is part 
of the District curriculum.  He noted that the courses are being 
sponsored in three schools at no cost to the District.  He stated that it is 
an environmental science course and teaches students about how to use 
Alaska’s natural resources in a sustaining way.
 

 Mrs. Crawford stated that it is fun to be around schools at the beginning 
of the school year.  She stated that she has heard many good things 
about what is going on in the schools and thanked the administration for 
visiting the schools.  She thanked all District employees who work to 
make the schools successful.  She stated that she is pleased that the 
Board has reviewed, revised and approved the AASB resolutions to be 
considered at the AASB Annual Conference.  She stated that she is 
particularly pleased with the resolution urging the legislature to work 
towards resolving rate increase issues with TRS and PERS.  She clarified 
that the District has $400,000 in unallocated funds and is currently 
facing a drop of enrollment of 44 students equaling $500,000 leaving a 
deficit of $100,000.
 

 Mr. Arness stated that Mrs. Carrow’s comments have given him a reason 
for not being sorry for not filing for School Board election.   He stated that 
her comments were most discouraging, especially after last school year’s 
difficult negotiations processes.  He stated that the Board had warned the 
teachers that classroom sizes would be larger.  He told Mrs. Carrow that 
if teachers really want to help they need to approach the classroom size 
issue from a positive direction and be willing to help solve the problem 
rather than by attacking the Board.
 

ADJOURN: 
(Tape 1, 7198)

At 9:02 p.m., Mrs. Mullins moved the School Board Meeting be 
adjourned.  Mr. Poindexter seconded.
 
Motion carried unanimously.
 

 Respectfully submitted,
 

  
 
_________________________________________ 
Mr. Joe Arness, President
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_________________________________________ 
Mrs. Deborah Germano, Clerk
 

The Minutes of September 8, 2003 
have not been approved as of
September 18, 2003.
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Finance
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District             
 

 

 
 
 
 



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

            
 
September 23, 2003
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M
 
 
TO:                  Board of Education
 

FROM:            Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer 
 
SUBJECT:       Gaming Permits – Designating Primary & Alternate Member
 
 
 

Several of our schools hold raffles to raise funds for their activities.  In order to be in compliance with the law, it is necessary for the school to have a 
gaming permit if they are to sell raffle tickets.

 
The law requires that a primary member and an alternate member be appointed to be responsible for the proper operation and reporting requirements under 
the law.

 
The attached resolution appoints the primary and alternate members for each of the respective schools desiring to have a gaming permit.   

 

KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
 

RESOLUTION 03-04-1
 

GAMING PERMIT: PRIMARY MEMBER IN CHARGE OF GAMING
 

                Pursuant to the requirements of AS 05.15.112 and 15ACC 105.210 regarding the appointment and duties of the Primary and Alternate Member in Charge of Gaming, the Board of 
Education of the Kenai Peninsula Borough at a meeting held at Seward, Alaska on October 6, 2003, proposed the following resolution:
 
                BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Education of the Kenai Peninsula Borough that the following were appointed as Primary Member and Alternate Member in Charge of Gaming.
 

School Administrator Primary Member Secondary Member
Chapman Elementary Dick Sander Debbie Poindexter Dick Sander
Fireweed Academy Christine Abrahamson Christine Abrahamson Carol A. Aderhold
Homer High School Ron Keffer Sharon K. Conley Cynthia Farrens
Homer Middle School Glen Szymoniak Glen Szymoniak Marcia Boone
Hope School Christine Ermold Christine Ermold Elena Yoter
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K-Beach Elementary Sylvia Reynolds Sylvia Reynolds Debbie Tressler
Kenai Central High Dennis Dunn Dennis Dunn Alan Fields
Kenai Middle School Paul Sorenson Sharon Moock Cindy Fusaro
McNeil Canyon Peter Swanson Peter Swanson Laura Sheldon
Moose Pass School Christine Ermold Christine Ermold Melanie Schilling
Mt. View Elementary Jim Dawson Darolyn Brown Jim Dawson
Nanwalek School Maurice Glenn Nancy Radtke Maurice Glenn
Nikiski Middle/High John Owens Margie Warner John Owens
Nikolaevsk School Terry Martin Terry Martin Becky Wyatt
Ninilchik School Mike Wetherbee Mike Wetherbee Patricia Tilbury
North Star Elementary Lori Manion Lori Manion Kellie Kelso
Port Graham School Darrell Johnston Olga Fomin Violet Yeaton
Sears Elementary Mick Wykis Mick Wykis Kimberly Remsen
Seward Middle/High Steve Pautz Sharon Ackerson Steve Pautz
Skyview High School John Pothast John Pothast Bob Ermold
Soldotna High School Sean Dusek Sean Dusek Mike Druce
Susan B. English Dan Beck Dan Beck Sandra Geagel
Tebughna School Matthew Fischer Matthew Fischer Don Torres
Tustumena Elementary Ken Halverson Ken Halverson Sheila Garrant
West Homer Elementary Charlie Walsworth Charlie Walsworth Jean Calhoun

 
 

____________________________________________________
Mr. Joe Arness, President
Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
Board of Education

 
ATTEST: ___________________________________________
Sally Tachick
Notary Public, State of Alaska
My Commission Expires 07/25/05
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
 

Sam Stewart, Assistant Superintendent
148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553

Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9645
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM
To:                    School Board Members

From:               Sam Stewart

Date:                September 19, 2003

Re:                         Administrative Regulation Approval; AR 6183 (a-c)

 
The attached administrative regulations establish alternative high school programs and provide for how they will be staffed.  These are new regulations and 
do not replace any existing regulations.
 
The administration recommends approval of AR 6183(a-c).
 
Thank you.
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August 7, 2000

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 6, 2003
 
TO:                       Board of Education
     
FROM:                  Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources           
 
THROUGH:            Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:             Approval of Tentative Non-tenure Teacher Assignments – Item 
 
It is recommended that employment for the following non-tenure teachers be approved for the 2003-04 school year.  
The following lists tentative assignments for the non-tenured teachers:

 
Location Employee Assignment Certification
    
Kenai Alternative Salness, Kristina .25FTE Title I Teacher Elementary
    
Ninilchik School Truesdell, Patricia Social Studies Teacher K-8 Elementary

History
    
Soldotna Middle School Waldron, Janice Title V Reading Teacher Elementary 
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Substitute Contracts

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 6, 2003
 
 
  
TO:                   Board of Education               
 
FROM:             Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 
THROUGH:     Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent, 
 
SUBJECT:      Approval of Substitute Teacher Contracts–  Item 
 
 
The Administration recommends the following substitute teacher contracts be approved:

 
   

Teresa Kiffmeyer Grade 6 Redoubt Elementary
   

Paula Standefer Quest Soldotna Middle School
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Resignations

                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
October 6, 2003
 
 
 
TO:                          Board of Education    
 
FROM:                    Tim Peterson, Director, Human Resources
 
THROUGH:            Gary Whiteley, Assistant Superintendent
 
SUBJECT:              Approval of Resignation                       Item 
 
        
It is recommended that the following resignation be accepted effective October 17, 2003:
 
Name:                              Assignment:                   Location:
 

   
Brenda Williamson Intensive Needs Soldotna High School
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Finance
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9645

 

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District             
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

September 26, 2003
 
 
 
TO:                  Board of Education
 

FROM:            Melody Douglas 



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

                        Chief Financial Officer
 
SUBJECT:       Budget Review Calendar
 
 
Attached is the proposed Budget Development Calendar. The dates pertaining to the Borough Assembly are tentative, pending election of the Borough 
Assembly president, who sets Assembly meeting dates.
 
It is recommended by administration that the Budget Development Calendar be approved.
 
 
 

October 2003  1st - Enrollment Projection Deadline
S M T W T F S 14th - Preparation of Enrollment Projections FY05

   1 2 3 4 20th - Worksession on Enrollment Projections FY05
5 6 7 8 9 10 11  

12 13 14 15 16 17 18  
19 20 21 22 23 24 25  
26 27 28 29 30 31   

         
November 2003  3rd -  School Board Meeting, Approval of FY05 Enrollment Projection - Homer

S M T W T F S 3rd - Memo to Assembly for Assembly Member to Serve on Budget Committee
      1 3rd - Appointment of Board Members to Serve on Budget Committee

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 14th - Public Advertisement for Budget Committee Members
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 17th - School Board Meeting - Approval of Staffing Formulas

16 17 18 19 20 21 22  
23 24 25 26 27 28 29  
30        

         
December 2003  12th - Site Budget Information Due to Central Office

S M T W T F S 15th - Deadline for Budget Review Committee Applications
 1 2 3 4 5 6 19th - Admin Council Conducts Preliminary Budget Preview

7 8 9 10 11 12 13  
14 15 16 17 18 19 20  
21 22 23 24 25 26 27  
28 29 30 31     

         
         

January 2004  5th - School Board Meeting-Work Session to Review First Draft of Budget
S M T W T F S 8th - Budget Review Committee Receives Budget Draft - 1:00 p.m.

    1 2 3 12th - Budget Review Committee Conducts Financial Discussion - 9:00 a.m.
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 14th - Public Hearing for Central Peninsula, KCHS Little Theater, 7:00 p.m.

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 15th - Public Hearing in Seward-Seward High Auditorium, 7:00 p.m.
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 20th - Public Hearing in Homer, Homer High Library, 7:00 p.m.
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25 26 27 28 29 30 31  
         
         

February 2004  2nd - School Board Meeting - Budget Work Session
S M T W T F S 17th - Joint Work Session with Board and Borough Assembly, 10:00 a.m.-tentative
1 2 3 4 5 6 7  
8 9 10 11 12 13 14  

15 16 17 18 19 20 21  
22 23 24 25 26 27 28  
29        

         
March 2004  1st - School Board Meeting-Presentation of Budget-Homer

S M T W T F S  
 1 2 3 4 5 6  

7 8 9 10 11 12 13  
14 15 16 17 18 19 20  
21 22 23 24 25 26 27  
28 29 30 31     

         
April 2004  5th - School Board Meeting-Budget Approval*

S M T W T F S 6th - KPBSD Budget Information to Borough Assembly with Document
    1 2 3 13th - Borough Assembly Resolution

4 5 6 7 8 9 10  
11 12 13 14 15 16 17  
18 19 20 21 22 23 24  
25 26 27 28 29 30   

         
May 2004  4th - Ordinance Introduced at Borough Assembly

S M T W T F S  
      1  

2 3 4 5 6 7 8  
9 10 11 12 13 14 15  

16 17 18 19 20 21 22  
23 24 25 26 27 28 29  
30 31       

         
June 2004  1st - Borough Assembly Ordinance Vote

S M T W T F S  
  1 2 3 4 5  

6 7 8 9 10 11 12  
13 14 15 16 17 18 19  
20 21 22 23 24 25 26  
27 28 29 30     
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resolution.      
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Finance
Melody Douglas, Chief Financial Officer

148 North Binkley Street         Soldotna, Alaska  99669-7553
Phone  (907) 262-5846          Fax  (907) 262-9645

 

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District             
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

September 26, 2003
 
 
 
TO:                  Board of Education

 



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

FROM:            Melody Douglas  
                        Chief Financial Officer
 
SUBJECT:       Petty Cash Increase
 
 
Due to the increase in participation fees for co-curricular activities, there needs to be a way to facilitate the refund of these monies when necessary.  
Therefore, I request the Board approve a revision in AR 3451, to increase the amount allowed for a petty cash expenditure, to $150.00.
 
 
 
 

 
Business and Noninstructional Operations                                    AR  3451
 
Petty Cash Funds
 
Petty cash checks are issued at the beginning of the year for the purpose of paying for incidental expenditures of a small 
nature, usually less than $100 [150].
 
A receipt must be obtained for all petty cash disbursements.  A reimbursement claim must be submitted monthly to the 
business office to replenish the fund.  If the petty cash fund reaches a low level before the end of the month, more frequent 
reimbursement requests may be submitted.  To obtain a reimbursement, all receipts must be attached to the claim.
 
The beginning fund balance, less the expenditures listed on the request, must equal the cash on hand.  Any discrepancy 
between this figure and the actual cash count shall be the responsibility of the principal.
 
At the end of the year, schools who have a petty cash checking account may retain their petty cash funds in the account 
during the summer.  However, a final petty cash reimbursement request with a copy of the most recent bank statement and 
reconciliation document must be submitted to the business office at the end of the year.
 
If a school  does not have a petty cash checking account, the petty cash fund must be returned to the business office at the 
end of the year.
 
The end of the year amount must equal the original amount of petty cash at the beginning of the year less any receipts not 
previously reimbursed.
 
At schools where large petty cash funds have been established, the funds should be deposited in a petty cash checking 
account that requires two signatures.
 
Under no circumstances are any other funds other than petty cash reimbursement funds issued by the business office to be 
mingled with the petty cash funds.
 
Each school may establish a gaming account, according to AS 05.15 requiring at least two signatures.
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All bank accounts must be in district or school name.
 
(cf. 3411 – Checking Accounts)
 

KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
Adoption Date:  7/1/96 [_________________]
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Patrick Tilbury, a life long Kenai Peninsula Resident is a junior at Ninilchik School

APPOINTMENT OF STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE TO THE BOARD OF EDUCATION
 
Patrick Tilbury is a fine example of our peninsula’s developing future leaders.    He is excited to 
represent the students of our district on this school board.  A desire to learn and then share 
accurate information is his key interest in this position.  A true “product of the Peninsula” having 
been born and raised here, Patrick is appreciative of our rural lifestyle.  He reflects on this, with a 
feeling of satisfaction, in the strong relationships built when one has solid roots in a small school 
community.
 
 
 
 
Developing his “strong and steady” work ethic through his summers of employment, mostly at 
Deep Creek Custom Packing, where associating with hard working people of varied industries 
has had a tremendous effect on his view of business and the work force. Seeing firsthand the 
hours of effort and dedication needed to bring success to projects and business.  He has respect 
for the tenacity and endurance one must develop to become a productive member of our society, 
inwardly, he very goal oriented.  One year ago he set his site on the very position he is now 
welcomed to.
 
 
 
Spending every one of his 17 years living just ½ mile from Ninilchik River he enjoys the variety 
of activities that area offers. Hunting, fishing and boating.  Favorite times have been weekends 
playing cribbage at the family cabin in the Caribou Hills or days spent at a childhood friends set 
net site.   Favorite places have been the Pratt museum and Kenai Wildlife Refuge, with more 
recent interests leading to the National Ocean Bowl Competition in Seward and the Team 
America Rocket Challenge.  One such pursuit has lead to an invitation to NASA headquarters at 
Cape Canaveral Florida.  He enjoys many sports foremost, basketball and weightlifting.  Subjects 
of sciences, math and history are his strong points of study, while he appreciates creative arts and 
music; these are just not his forte.  
 
 
Patrick is anxious about his future, looking forward to attending college and developing a career 
heavy in the science field.  His friends and family expect he will be able to reach the stars, or any 
 mountain he chooses to climb, and explain the chemistry of such, just don’t ask him to draw, 
paint, sculpt or sing about it! 
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Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM
To:                    Members, Board of Education

From:               Sam Stewart, Assistant Superintendent

Date:                September 16, 2003

Re:                         Policy Revision, Final Approval, BP 6183 and BP 6184



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

 
 

 
 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/e02472/Desktop/BD_PKT03_04/bd_pkt100603/BP6183%206184%20final%20revision.htm (2 of 2)10/23/2006 9:33:09 AM


	Local Disk
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
	Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
	August 7, 2000
	Substitute Contracts
	Resignations
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
	Patrick Tilbury, a life long Kenai Peninsula Resident is a junior at Ninilchik School
	KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT


	Button10: 


